Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

September 5, 2011

Meeting was called to order by Vic Fragnito at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Nadine Arney, Judy Edmond, Kay Eibeck, Victor Fragnito, Pat Golic,  Russ Henzel,  Shirley Krieger, John Kopala, Dawn Orgill, Barbara Rippstein, Ed Taschner, Ibis Valles


Our next meeting will be Tuesday, October 2, 2012, 1:00 pm at Black Bear Diner, 6039 W. Bell Road, Glendale, AZ  85036  (602) 843-1921

Minutes

A motion to approve May meeting minutes was made by Kaye Eibeck and seconded, all of board agreed.   

Treasurer’s Report

Francis Cartwright, Treasurer, was absent

NAU did not award a scholarship this year.  There is a plan to set up a separate account and hold money until next year and will increase scholarship or have more scholarships.  At present there is $3,001.59 in the Scholarship Account.  Kaye Eibeck made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Ed Taschner seconded that the Financial Report be accepted.

Electronic Tools

Russ Henzel gave an update on the status of e-mails and the web activity and said it is now a “dead issue” about the email that went out to some of the members re: a sale of books.  There was discussion.  Decided to sit tight to see if anything more becomes of it.

Bridge Publication Status

Reviewed the September Bridge, John Kopala will make the necessary changes and get it ready for distribution.  Kaye Eibeck and Dawn Orgill volunteered to help John with the Bridge as needed.

Membership Report 

Membership report not given in absence of Secretary, Mary Barkl.

Programs and Event Status

2012-2013 outings were discussed, the calendar is shaping up and there are several volunteers who will host the events. 

Pat Golic spoke about the Oktoberfest, how permit to park has been obtained, concertinist said he will be there, and we will need volunteers to help in kitchen and with registration.

Light Rail with lunch at Monti’s was discussed by Barbara Rippstein.

Possibility of adding Spring Training at Talking Stick to our calendar.  Kaye Eibeck to look into that.

November 15 will be a lunch at the Hibachi Grill for all who want to attend.

December 13 will be the Christmas Dinner at the Elks Club.  Ibis and Nadine will be in charge.  Nadine’s phone and address are:  623-586-8024, 4571 W Oraibi Dr., Glendale 85308.

Scholarships 

Ed Taschner said that data for scholarships will be put in the Bridge newsletter.  The sign-up date closes on March 1.  We need to make sure that the universities can find out about it on their computers.  Ed will push info to John for the Bridge.  The check needs to be issued on January 1.  Annual and semi-annual report to Honeywell and Garrett needs to be written and sent and we need to write letters of congratulations to the winners.

Unfinished Business

Dave Kresl has resigned from the Board of Directors.  Ed Taschner was asked to take his place and agreed to the two year term.  Ibis will review the Bylaws as to the correctness of that move.

New Business
Suggested we meet on October 2 at the Black Bear Diner to see if we like it or not and can decide then as to a Board meeting place.

Barbara Rippstein asked for clarification re: cruise trips.  She puts in lots of work on these cruises and felt it only fair that she receive a free trip each time.  Ibis Valles moved and Ed Taschner seconded that Barbara Rippstein be compensated for her planning the cruise trips.  All were in favor.  Motion passed.
Shirley Krieger moved that meeting be adjourned.  Meeting adjourned at 2:50pm. 

Respectfully Submitted

Judy A. Edmond, Secretary ProTem
